The Citizen Lab Miles Kenyon <miles@citizenlab.ca>

At the Munk School of Global Affairs

Fwd: Letter on Behalf of Citizen Lab to South Yorkshire Pensions Authority

1 message

Ronald Deibert <r.deibert@utoronto.ca> Tue, Jul 7, 2020 at 2:57 PM
To: Miles Kenyon <miles@citizenlab.ca>, Siena Anstis <siena@citizenlab.ca>

Begin forwarded message:

From: George Graham <GGraham@sypa.org.uk>

Subject: RE: Letter on Behalf of Citizen Lab to South Yorkshire Pensions Authority
Date: July 5, 2019 at 5:20:31 AM EDT

To: Ronald Deibert <r.deibert@utoronto.ca>

Classification: OFFICIAL
Dear Professor Delbert

Thank you for your letter of 4th July with regard to the Authority’s investment in Novalpina
Capital.

As | indicated in my previous response to you we have had discussions with Novalpina about
their investment in NSO and raised with them the concerns raised in your letter and those of
other civil society groups. At this stage we are content that the steps being taken by Novalpina
are appropriate and we will monitor the delivery of their plans as part of our ongoing oversight
of the investment, as we would do with any other investment.

With regard to your separate points with regard to investments in companies selling to Saudi
Arabia and the recent court case the UK government has announced a review of current export
licences which will determine the position going forward.

Thank you for your interest in the Authority’s investments.

Yours sincerely

George Graham

Fund Director — South Yorkshire Pensions Authority

Tel: 01226 772887. Fax: 01226 772938

Floor 8 Gateway Plaza, Sackville Street, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S70 2RD.
WWW.Sypensions.org.uk

S R Tube

From: Ronald Deibert [mailto:r.deibert@utoronto.ca]
Sent: 04 July 2019 16:32



mailto:GGraham@sypa.org.uk
mailto:r.deibert@utoronto.ca
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To: George Graham <GGraham@sypa.org.uk>

Cc: Sharon Smith <SSmith@sypa.org.uk>; Siena Anstis <siena@citizenlab.ca>; John Scott
Railton <jsr@citizenlab.ca>; Miles Kenyon <miles@citizenlab.ca>

Subject: Re: Letter on Behalf of Citizen Lab to South Yorkshire Pensions Authority

Dear Mr. Graham

Please find attached a follow up letter to the issues raised below. We appreciate your attention to
the matters outlined therein.

All the best
Ron

"Think before you print" - please consider the environment before printing this email

The contents of this email represent only the views of the sender to the intended recipient. It does not
commit South Yorkshire Pensions Authority to any course of action, and is not intended to impose any
legal obligation upon the Authority.

If you have received this communication in error, please contact us directly and delete it immediately and
any copies of it. The Authority has taken steps to ensure that this message and any attachments or links
contained within it are free from computer viruses.

The recipient must ensure that it is actually virus free before opening it.

Ronald Deibert

Director, the Citizen Lab, Professor, Political Science
Munk School of Global Affairs and Public Policy
University of Toronto

+1 (416) 946-8916
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